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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


 MINUTES


REGULAR MEETING


TUESDAY, February 19, 2004 at 6:30 p.m.


PASBESHAUKE PAVILION at SAYBROOK POINT PARK


155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION
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I. PRESENTATION- “Capture The Silts, Not The Salamanders”
II. CALL TO ORDER- Chairman, Frank Jones, calls the regular meeting to order at 7:38pm at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point. 

III. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members




Absent Members

Frank Jones, Chairman



Paul Smith, Vice Chairman

Bob McIntyre, Planning Representative

Frank Reichart, EDC Representative

Judy Preston, Conservation Representative

Charles Sohl, Zoning Representative

Kevin Zawoy, Regular Member

Bill Pollock, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff

Christina Costa, Enforcement Officer

Carrie Levesque, Commission Clerk

IV. PUBLIC HEARINGS

03-024 Trask Road

Application to construct a 3 lot subdivision

Trask Road (Map 21, Lot 72)

Accept: 12/18/03, Open PH: 1/15/04, Close PH by:2/19/04, Decision by: 3/25/04

ACTION: Continue Public Hearing

Enforcement Officer Christina Costa reads interventions filed on behalf of Gay Nelson and Thomas Unger into the record.

Commission Clerk Carrie Levesque, reads a letter from abutting property owner, Thomas Unger, and a letter from abutting property owner, Laura Moss, into the record.

Ms. Costa reads the definition of “Feasible and Prudent Alternatives” regulation into the record.

Stuart Fairbanks is present to represent the applicant. Mr. Fairbanks distributed and discussed plans dated 2/19/04. Mr. Fairbanks states that the proposal is to open up a channel on wetlands that are identified as “D” & “E” on the plan. The channel would be dug to a depth identified by the Soil Scientist and by Enforcement Officer, Christina Costa. Mr. Fairbanks also states that a pair of pipes would be installed under Trask Road at the expense of the applicant in the wetlands identified as “F”. 

In response to changing the position of the house on Lot 3, Mr. Fairbanks states that it would be feasible to move the house because it can accommodate the flooding as it just touches the Flood A Zone. 

Mr. Fairbanks discusses the weir on the pipes and states that the weir would be owned and maintained by the town. The weir would ensure that Wetland “F” wouldn’t be drained. 

Mr. Fairbanks distributes his nitrogen analysis and states that the analysis was done according to DEP standards.

Mr. Fairbanks distributes response to the interventions filed by Gay Nelson and Thomas Unger. (please see attachment #1)

Soils Scientist Rich Snarski is present and discusses the wetlands located on the Trask Road Property. Mr. Snarski states that upon inspection he found wetland “F” to be naturally occurring. He also states that at the time of his inspection he found no salamander or eggs but that there could possible be spring peepers. Mr. Snarski feels that the wetlands are low quality wetlands. He states that filling in would not be a major impact. Mr. Snarski continues and states that he doesn’t feel there would be a loss of habitat. Ms. Preston asks if clearing would disturb the soils? Mr. Snarski states that roots would not be pulled so it will give non-invasives a chance to grow back.

Judy Preston asks Mr. Snarski if he feels that all the wetlands are low quality?  Mr. Snarski responds that not all are low quality but wetland “G” is in his opinion because there is very little plant diversity, wildlife and organic soils.

Kevin Zawoy asks if future vernal pools would be affected if filling were to take place? Mr. Snarski responds that even if there wasn’t to be any filling, there isn’t a lot of land to support vernal pools.

Mr. Fairbanks remarks on the concern over grading. He states that with any development there will be grading and most of the grading would be due to pushing Lot 3 further back. In response to the concern over channelization, Mr. Fairbanks states that there will primarily be sheet flow as the grading will modify but not channelize.

Mr. Fairbanks states that he doesn’t feel that the addition of 400-600 gallons of water makes a difference in the grand scheme of things.

In response to the removal and thinning of wetlands Mr. Fairbanks states that there will be standard soils and erosion control measures plus wetland conservation restrictions.

Mr. Fairbanks states that the stockpile will be protected by silt fence.

Bill Pollock asks what impact a trench will have during high tide? Mr. Fairbanks responds and states that there will be no negative impact as the water already goes to the trench and wouldn’t adversely affect the pipes under the road.

Kevin Zawoy asks what the quality of wetlands is on the eastern part of the property? Mr. Snarski replies that it is all phragmites. 

9:37pm- Chairman, Frank Jones calls a recess.

9:46pm Public Hearing continues and is opened to the public.

Soils Scientist, George Logan, is present and discusses his report. He states that he did not have a substantial amount of time to review the property and he also states that his report is based on a review from the perimeter of the property. Mr. Logan states that he agrees with most of Mr. Snarski’s report. Mr. Logan does state that he feels the wetlands are important as a balanced ecosystem can keep the mosquito population in control and therefore there is a less chance of west nile virus. Mr. Logan states that he is concerned that the septic may not pass wetlands code as the proposed 6.6 mg. Of nitrate could potentially affect the  environment for amphibians and could possibly go to the tidal wetlands. Mr. Logan also states that he feels opening the culvert could make fresh water introduction to the tidal wetlands. Mr. Logan states that a feasible and prudent alternative would be to reconfigure the subdivision to 2 lots with the septic to the back.

Mr. Zawoy asks Mr. Logan if he has any input concerning the potential impact of to the vernal pools? Mr. Logan states that he doesn’t have any input, as it is not the right time of year to evaluate.

Gay Nelson presents pictures of lot contours. Ms. Nelson states that the pictures show the kind of flooding that takes place in the NW portion of Lot 72. Ms. Nelson states that the objection of the chart is to show segregation of the lot from the wetland.

Ms. Nelson reads Mr. Unger’s letter into the record stating his concerns over the inconsistencies in the application. 

Ms. Nelson reiterates to the Commission that the last application was denied due to 2 of 4 lots being deemed as unbuildable.

Ms. Nelson submits material consisting of petitions, pictures of the property, contour charts, application 03-012 drainage report, aerial maps, and evidence indicating application 03-024 is incomplete and contains errors, to the Commission to be placed in the file.

 A resident of 14 Crowley Drive states that he is concerned as water pressure has eroded the roads and the corner of Farview Road and Trask Road is sagging. He feels that more engineering may be needed.

Bob Singer, who is a property owner on the corner of Trask Road and Farview Avenue, states that he did not sign the petition as he feels the proposal is reasonable and the applicant has done a good job.


MOTION to close the public hearing


MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Bob McIntyre


APPROVED 6-0-0

V. OLD BUSINESS- None
VI. NEW BUSINESS-None
VII. DISCUSSION

A.
Property of Scott A. Harrick, Agent: David Wight



Proposed daycare and additions to building within 100’ of Inland Wetlands



210 Boston Post Road (Map 44, Lot 24-1)



ACTION: Preliminary Discussion

The Commission discusses the proposal with David Wight and state that an application should be submitted for decision.

VIII. STAFF REPORT- None
IX. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION to approve the minutes of January 15, 2004

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Bob McIntyre

APPROVED 6-0-0

X. REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS-None

XI. CORRESPONDENCE-None

XII. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 11:15pm until the next regularly scheduled meeting

MOVED Frank Jones

SECONDED by Judy Preston

APPROVED 6-0-0

Respectfully Submitted,

Carrie Levesque

Commission Clerk
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